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The Corporation of the City of North Bay has initiated a Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment Study to evaluate the Premier Road Sewage 

Pumping Station and Forcemain (SPS) located in front of 904 Premier Road, on 
the east side of right-of-way across from the Hollywood Street intersection. The 

existing Premier Road SPS has reached the end of its useful life, with the wet 
well, dry well, generator housing and electrical control panel in an advanced 

stage of deterioration. Also, the pumps and wells are inadequately sized causing 
the pumps to run frequently, creating operational and maintenance problems. 

Additionally, there is a safety concern for vehicles colliding with the structure 
due to the close proximity to the edge of road within the narrow right of way. 

 

   
 

The project is being planned in accordance with the planning and design process 

for Schedule' "B" projects as outlined in the Municipal Engineers Association's 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Guidelines (dated October 2000, as 

amended in 2007, 2011 & 2015). 

In accordance with the requirements for Schedule B projects of the Municipal 

Class Environmental Assessment process, the City will present preliminary study 
material for public review commencing December 3, 2021, which includes 

Premier Road SPS 

and Study Area 
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preliminary preferred alternatives and the preferred option. Due to the current 
COVID uncertainty, the presentation material can be accessed on the City’s 

website at the following: 
 

https://www.northbay.ca/projects/premier-road-municipal-class-ea/ 
 

 
Enquiries and comments on the presentation material will be received by the 

City at the email address below until January 15, 2022. 
 

 

Gerry McCrank C.E.T., LEL. 

Senior Project Manager 

The Corporation of the City of North Bay       or 
P.O. Box 360, 200 McIntyre Street East 
North Bay, Ontario, P1B 8H8 • 
Tel: (705) 474-0626 ext. 2305 
e-mail: Gerry.McCrank@northbay.ca 

 

 

Adam Lacombe P.Eng. 

Senior Capital Program Engineer 

The Corporation of the City of North Bay 

P.O. Box 360, 200 McIntyre Street East 

North Bay, Ontario, P1B 8H8 • 

Tel: (705) 474-0626 ext. 2370 

e-mail: Adam.Lacombe@northbay.ca  

 
 

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all 

comments will be become part of the public record. 

 
This Notice issued December 3, 2021. 
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